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M E M O R A N D U M 
TO:  MRA Board 

FROM:  Annette Marchesseault, PLA  
  Project Manager/Redevelopment Specialist 
 
 DATE:  September 13, 2021 
 
 SUBJECT:  MRL Property Structure Deconstruction – 1919 North Avenue West (URD 

III) – TIF Request  
 
 
The building at 1919 North Avenue West, located on the property the City purchased through 
MRA from Montana Rail Link (MRL) in 2017, has an add-on structure referred to as the “office 
extension.” (See attached diagram.) 
 
This summer the “office extension” was broken into and a fire broke out during illegal 
occupation. The fire was confined to the “office extension” and was extinguished before it 
caused exterior damage or damage to the main building. However, it left the add-on structure 
compromised, an attractive nuisance, and a liability to the City. The City would like to remove 
this fire-damaged structure immediately.  
 
The City intends to remove all of the building on the MRL property in the near term, to facilitate 
full redevelopment of the site, and this structure would have been removed with the other 
buildings at that time. However, given that it has become an attractive nuisance and a liability, 
the City would like to remove it now. 
 
Jed Dennison of ZillaState is managing this and other properties for the City, and will manage 
removal of the “office extension.” Jed solicited quotes from two deconstruction firms to 
completely remove the structure and salvage as much material as possible. Heritage Timber 
provided the lowest bid at $8,900. 
 
The Asbestos Inspection Report completed by Abatement Contractors of Missoula (ACM) during 
the City’s ongoing Voluntary Cleanup Plan for the MRL property detected some asbestos in the 
wallboard, ceiling board, and texture material, with the recommendation that the asbestos be 
removed by an accredited abatement contractor, prior to building removal.  
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ACM currently is inspecting the “office extension” to determine the impact of the fire on its 
recommendation for asbestos mitigation, and associated costs.  
 
Staff is requesting that the Board consider approval of funding to deconstruct the fire-damaged 
“office extension” shown in the attached diagram, with the final funding amount to be 
presented to the Board at or before the Board meeting on 9/16. Jed Dennison will be present at 
the Board meeting to answer any questions. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  Staff recommends that the MRA Board approve an amount up to 
$_________ (with the final amount to be determined prior to Board action) and authorize 
ZillaState Property Management to utilize the funds, on behalf of the City, to contract for 
deconstruction of the fire-damaged “office extension” located at 1919 North Avenue.   
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